STEPHENS COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M  I  N  U  T  E  S

APRIL 16, 2012
EASTANOLLEE, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Stephens County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Monday, April 16, 2012 at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.


Supervisors present were:  Roger Sheppard, Evan Hellenga and Jeanette Jamieson.  Supervisor absent was:  Willard Kimsey.  Mr. Kimsey is still hospitalized recovering from an injury.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Alan Smith, Russell Biggers and Jonsey Haygood.

Chairman Sheppard gave the welcome and the invocation.  Sheppard reported that Supervisor Kimsey is still in the hospital rehab facility recovering from an injury.

The minutes of the March minutes were approved on a motion by Jamieson and seconded by Hellenga.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by Hellenga.  He reported that there are no outstanding bills.  Smith reported four (4) groups have reserved the Kimsey Center for meetings.  The report was approved as presented.

Regional Representative Amos gave the State Commission report.  Amos distributed the district’s annual plan of work and asked the supervisors to review and update the plan and return it to him at the next district meeting.  Amos also reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors is May 23-25, 2012 by 12:00 noon and they need to fill out and turn in their financial disclosure statement.  He then discussed the remaining state allotment and asked the supervisors to send him the applications for the NRC Workshop as soon as possible if they would like to pay for students to attend the workshop out of their state allotted funds.  Amos then distributed the GACDS monthly report.
District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  Biggers reported that he along with the area engineer inspected all the watershed structures in the county.  He also reported that the Upper Chattahoochee funding unit received some additional funding and they were able to approve an additional contract in Stephens County.
Jamieson reported on RC&D activities.  She reported that the Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D is currently accepting applications for an Executive Director.  She also 
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reported that the National RC&D Meeting will be held in June in Madison, WI.  After discussion, Sheppard agreed to take Kimsey’s place as representative from the District to the RC&D Board.
County Commissioner Haygood reported on County activities.  He reported that the County will begin construction on a fuel depot later this month.

The next district meeting will be Monday, May 21, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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